AURORA TOWNSHIP

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

MAIN OFFICES, 80 NORTH BROADWAY

AURORA, IL.

DATE: SEPTEMBER 10, 2015

CALLED TO ORDER BY SUPERVISOR BILL CATCHING AT 4:45 p.m.

ROLL CALL BY CLERK – KEN CHRISTY. PRESENT WERE SUPERVISOR BILL CATCHING, TRUSTEES: DOLORES HICKS, JUANITA WELLS, DAVID MORE, AND JUAN REYNA. ALSO IN ATTENDANCE WERE YOUTH DIRECTOR – SCOT THURMAN, GIBRAN RODRIGUEZ AND TOWNSHIP ATTORNEY PAUL PATRICOSKI.

1. , township soccer coordinator, appeared before the Board, to thank them for his opportunity to be a Soccer coach for the Township. He further gave a history of his life and explanation of his legal troubles in Texas, in regards to an arrest and being put on a 10-year probation by a judge.

He asked to continue employment, or at the very least, to help as a volunteer in our Soccer program.

then left the room and the Board discussed the Pros and Cons of this being feasible.

spoke as his director, on the excellent job has done during his employment at the Youth Program Center.

- 2. Supervisor Bill Catching distributed to the Board, proposed salary increases for Township employees, with his recommendations. A discussion was held by Board members regarding this issue.
- 3. Supervisor Bill Catching reviewed with the Board the on-going situation in regards to the suit filed by former H.R. director. TORMA attorneys have suggested to settle. The Board has authorized \$25,000.00. Plaintiff is seeking \$46,000.00. A Hearing will be held on October 2nd to hopefully settle this issue.

Motion to move to open session by Bill Catching at 5:55 p.m. Seconded by Trustee Dolores Hicks. Motion passed by Voice Vote – Unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted,

KEN CHRISTY Aurora Township Clerk